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VOL. 60   No. 2                                                     Our 60 th Year February, 2012 
 
IOS Meetings and Show Dates 
Generally, meetings at CBG follow the following 
schedule: 
·  11:00 a.m. Meet and Greet 
·  11:30 a.m. Mentors meeting 
·  12:30 p.m. Judging starts 12:30 p.m. Monthly 

workshop 
·  Short Business Meeting 
·  1:15 p.m. approx., Speaker begins 
·  Schedule is subject to change as needed.  
 
·  February 12 th, CBG 
·  Workshop:  Becky Luce Kopesdy:  Cattleya, 

Becky Style 
·  Speaker:  Nile Dusdieker: Spiders Gnats and 

Greenhoods - Native Terrestrial Orchids of 
Victoria, Australia , and An Overview of the 
20th World Orchid Congress, Singapore   

 
·  March 18 th, CBG 
·  Workshop:  Volunteering workshop  
·  Speaker:  Ron Parsons:  The Orchids Of Crete 

and Greece  
 
·  April 1 st, 2012 Deadline for the IOS Essay 

Contest 
 
·  April 27 th - 29th, 2012, CBG 
·  IOS 60th Anniversary Spring Show 2012 
       http://www.iosoc.com/show/spring.shtml  
 
 
Orchid Events 
·  February 18 th - 19th  
·  Batavia Orchid Society Show 
·  DuPage County Fairgrounds  
·  http://www.bataviaorchidsociety.org/2012%20

ORCHID%20SHOW.htm 
 
·  March 3 rd – 4th  
·  Northeast Wisconsin Orchid Society 
·  Orchids in the Treetops  
·  Holiday Inn Neenah Riverwalk, Neenah, WI  
·  http://newisos.org/calendar-of-events/  
 
 
 
 
 

President’s Message   
Loren Pollock, IOS President  

 
 
 
 
 
 

      About our upcoming spring show… 
(You didn’t think I would pass on the opportunity to 
get on my soap box when we are so close to our 
show, did you?). The dynamic duo of Jeanne and 
Rose, along with the rest of the Spring Show team 
have been working their fingers to the bone to come 
up with the best 60th anniversary celebration 
possible! 
 
      To mention a few of the highlights, we will have 
Miss Illinois, a hula dancing troupe, Dendrobium leis, 
an impressive roster of vendors, and none other than 
Tom Mirenda from the Smithsonian Institute! How 
cool is all that? 
 
     However, no matter how impressive the roster or 
how much effort the Spring Show committee invests 
in the planning of our ‘Really Big Shew’, it will never 
be a success without the help of the rest of our team 
– as in YOU, the members of the IOS. 
 
     There is such a large number and variety roles to 
fill, that there is a way for everyone to help out. All 
you have to do is visit our website at www.iosoc.com 
and click on ‘spring 2012 orchid show apr 28-29‘.  
 
     Then, click on the ‘Volunteers‘ link on the left side 
of the page. There you will find a volunteer signup 
form. Or, if you’re still not sure how you can help out, 
send an email to either Jeanne or Rose. Whether you 
can spare a few hours or few days, it doesn’t matter.  
Either way, your time will be greatly appreciated. 
And, you will be involved in what will undoubtedly be 
one of our best shows ever!  
 
     Okay…I’m stepping off my soap box now…. 
 
     I scream, you scream…we all scream for ice 
cream!  At the last meeting, I was approached by a 
large number of members who wanted to take the 
‘taste test’ again (hmmm…strange coincidence). “In 
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the middle of winter” I asked “Are you serious?”  The 
response: “Yes!  Why not?”   Well, be careful; 
sometimes you get what you ask for. So which is it; 
V. planifolia or V. tahitensis?  Can you tell the 
difference between these two vanilla species?  Find 
out at our next meeting during the meet-and-greet, 

where homemade ice cream made with each of these 
two types of vanilla will be served. Well, at least we 
won’t have to worry about it melting! 
 
See you all then! 
     ~ Loren

 
 
View from the Speaker’s Chair   

Victor Lentini, 1st Vice President and Program Chairperson  

 
    Love is in the air, and I love ORCHIDS! Are your 
orchids in flower on February 14th telling you ‘they 
love you’ with a timely display of affection??  I say 
yes. Just don’t hug them too tight! 
 
     Before I get into our monthly ‘Lovefest’, a.k.a., our 
monthly meeting and lovable speakers series, I’d like 
to ask you to love Your orchid society. We are 
embarking on the 60th Anniversary Show and being 
on the planning committee, I have a request of you. 
We are planning numerous events. One of which is a 
Silent Auction. I am seeking your assistance in 
securing items to be auctioned.  
 
     Think about what you do, or whom you know. Can 
you get a premium item or service donated? Whether 
it would be your business or one you work for. 
Perhaps it’s a friend or an associates business you’d 
like to promote. We will graciously provide signage 
and mention their business, and it’s tax deductible. It 
recognizes their support. This helps our programs 
and furthers Orchid education and conservation. I’m 
challenging you to do your part. Contact me for me 
details, or what you can bring to help. 
F1Orchid@me.com 
 
     Now back to our regularly scheduled 
article…What’s not to love when you’re talking 
Rebecca ‘Becky’ Luce Kopsedy? Look at all those 
names to choose from! I’m just playing. Becky has 
served our society as treasurer and in plant sales for 
starters. Throw in a huge batch of smiles and you get 
a bountiful supply of flowering Cattleya. That skill set 
is what we’re getting this month as she opens up our 
workshop talking about Cattleya. Ooh, I can smell 
them now. Be on time, you won’t want to miss the 
opening ceremonies! 

 
     Our featured speaker is our 
own member Nile Dusdieker! 
Although he’s a member of the 
IOS, he resides in Cedar Rapids, 
Iowa. A practicing Gastroenterologist by profession, 
Dr. Dusdieker has been growing orchids since mid 
1980s in his greenhouse atop his garage.  He is also 
a probationary AOS Judge, right here in 
Chicago, and one of original founders of Eastern 
Iowa Orchid Society in Iowa City, with membership at 
the Illowa Orchid Society in Quad Cities. Wow! Nile 
and his wife Lois like to travel and usually are looking 
for orchids on their trips, which earned them the 
name 'Orchid Snoops'.  
 
     Dr. Dusdieker will give us two shorter topics of 
interest: Spiders, Gnats and Greenhoods - Native 
Terrestrial Orchids of Victoria, Australia, and An 
Overview of the 20th World Orchid Congress, 
Singapore.  
 
     The talk 'Spiders, Gnats, and Greenhoods' shows 
native terrestrial orchids found on that trip to an area 
close to the southern shore of Victoria, Australia.  
 
     The WOC talk finds the Orchid Snoops at the 
World Orchid Congress with highlights from that 
show including awarded plants, exhibits, and local 
botanical highlights. They’ll bring the huge Singapore 
show right to our auditorium.  
 
You may recognize some of Nile’s conservation work 
and photos from our Orchid Shows. Here you can get 
a sneak peak: http://youtu.be/fBphhMdOfc0  
 
     ~ Victor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Angraecum Crestwood 'Tomorrow Star' 
Grower:  Rose Matchen 

Photo:  Katie Payeur 
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IOS Spring Show 2012, April 28 th and 29 th, 2012
By Jeanne Becker, 2nd V.P., Home Show Chair  

 
 

How Can YOU be Part of the 60 th Anniversary Orchid Show and Sale? 
  

      
 

 
     The success of the upcoming IOS Orchid Show 
and Sale, celebrating 60 years of growing and 
learning about orchids, depends upon YOU!   
 
     That’s right, we need each and every member of 
the IOS to volunteer for at least two hours between 
11 AM on Thursday April 26, when we first begin set-
up, to 7 PM on Sunday April 29, when we take down 
the last table.  It’s not too early to begin thinking how 
YOU can help make the April 2012 show the most 
successful in IOS history. 

 
     For those of you who are new to volunteering at 
an orchid show, there will be a volunteer training 
workshop at our March monthly meeting.  You’ll have 
the opportunity to learn how to skirt a table, make a 
lei or corsage, handle the sale of an orchid, sell a 
membership packet, help out with children’s 
activities, sell raffle tickets, and be a clerk for orchid 
judging. 
 
     Many of the jobs that need to be done are listed 
below.  You can sign up at the February monthly 
meeting or, better yet, you can sign up on-line.  Sign 
up is as easy as 1-2-3-4: 
 
1 – Go to www.iosoc.com and click on the ‘Spring 
2012 show’ link. 
 
2 – On the left side of the home page, click on the 
‘volunteers’ link under the heading ‘Participate’. 
 
3 – Open the ‘volunteer schedule’ and read the ‘job 
descriptions’.   Identify the job(s) you would like to 
help with and the time slot(s) that fit within your 
schedule.  Slots are in two hour blocks. 

 
4 -   Click on ‘Volunteer Signup 
Form’ and fill out the form.  Feel free 
to write the volunteer coordinator (that’s me!) a note if 
you have questions or special requests.  Click on 
‘submit form’ and you’re done! 
 

·  Setup  - On Thursday, from 11 AM to 2 PM, 
help move tables into place according to a 
floor plan, skirt tables, measure exhibit space 
in the exhibit hall, make sure everything is in 
place before the first exhibitors arrive at 2 
PM. 

·  Unloading and Traffic  – On Thursday and 
Friday, assist exhibitors by helping to bring in 
plant material for displays and sales tables.  
Move empty carts out to the loading dock.  
Assist exhibitors in other ways during show 
set-up to make their experience a positive 
one. 

·  Registration  – Help register plants and 
orchid art and photographs in a computerized 
data base in preparation for judging on 
Saturday.  

·  Clerking  – On Saturday morning (beginning 
at 7:30 AM), help with orchid judging.  Find 
plants in each display, collect ribbons from 
the ribbon table, record winners on plant 
entry lists, and hang ribbons on correct 
plants.  This is a great way to learn about the 
judging process, PLUS, you get a free 
breakfast!   

·  Children’s Activities  – Assist at children’s 
tables.  Activities and materials are supplied.  
It’s fun to engage children in a love of 
orchids! 

·  Orchid Leis and Corsages  – Help visitors 
make their own lei or corsage, using 
materials and directions supplied at the table.   

·  Repotting Workshop  – Conduct a workshop 
on how to repot an orchid.  Orchids, repotting 
materials, and directions are provided.  Four 
workshops will be conducted during the 
weekend. 

·  Traffic – Walk the exhibit area, answer 
questions from guests, direct people to sales 
areas, keep people out of the displays, and 
monitor camera and tripod use. 

·  Repotting  – Repot guests’ plants, answer 
questions, and promote membership. 
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Paph.  venustum -Plant of Month 
Grower:  Jerry Seidel 
Photo:  Katie Payeur 

·  Plant sales  – Answer questions from visitors 
and assist with member plant sales. Collect 
sales slips and money.  Follow money-
handling procedures developed by the 
Treasurer.   

·  Membership  – Promote membership in the 
IOS and sell memberships.  Answer general 
information questions about the show.  Direct 
people to the AOS table for membership 
information. 

·  Raffle Tickets  – Sell raffle tickets for orchids 
and orchid-related items on the raffle table. 

·  Hospitality  – Arrange donated food items & 
beverages, keep the area neat, put away 
leftover food on Saturday, dispose of food 
properly on Sunday.  Leave the area neat 
after the show. 

·  Teardown  – Assist vendors and exhibitors in 
taking down exhibits.  Remove and fold 
skirts, put clips in appropriate containers.  
Sweep floors and remove garbage and 
waste. 

  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Maxillaria porphyrostele 
Grower: Rosalie Dixler 
Photo by:  Katie Payeur 

Paph. Michael Koopowitz - Plant of the Month 
Grower:  George Titterton 

Photo:  Katie Payeur 



 - 5 - 

Member Plant Sales, 60 th Anniversary Show  
By Ellen Powell. Director, IOS Board 
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1. PEOPLE: 
a. Needed to volunteer Saturday and 

Sunday at the member plant sales 
table for our 60th anniversary Show 
and SALES.  Be a part of the fun.  
Meet lots of new and interesting 
people.  What would you do?  Sell 
member plants.  Provide 
information to the general public.  
Please sign up to help today!  

 
2. PLANTS: 

a. To sell.  Can't have a member plant 
sales table without plants to sell.  I 
look forward to seeing yours.  Make 
money so you have money to 
spend.  Twenty-five percent of the 
proceeds go to IOS; the rest goes 
to the seller.   

 
b. Clean them up (check for, and get 

rid of any pesky critters, polish the 
leaves, and remove dead/damaged 
leaves), and label them.  If not in 
spike or flower, offer a description 
of the flower, or better yet, a 
picture.  You might also write about 
how to grow the plant.  You can 
bring them Friday, Saturday or 
Sunday.  The sooner you bring 
them in, the better chance they 
have of selling. 

 
c. There will be three carbon copy 

labels.  One is for the seller to keep 
(pink), another for the buyer 
(yellow) and the third one, the white 
original copy, gets put in a plastic 
box for Ann when the plant is sold.  
This is so Ann will know who to 
pay.  Affix the yellow and white 
copies to your plants when you put 
them out for sale. 

 
d. .After selling a plant, wrap the plant 

in one of those bags/boxes, and 
save the white tags in a plastic box 
for Anne.  Only put 1 tag in the box 
for each sale.  Give one of the tags 
to the purchaser.    

 
3. PAPER, PLASTIC BAGS, AND CARD-

BOARD BOXES 
a. Needed paper, and plastic bags.  

Lots of them.  And boxes also.  
Start saving NOW. 

 
DON’T FORGET TO BRING: 
 
1. PLASTIC:   

a. We are planning to start to accept 
CREDIT CARDS for this show!  
Don't forget to bring that CHARGE 
IT card so you can buy LOTS! of 
great plants, and other related 
orchid items.     

 
2. PAPER: 

a. Don’t trust yourself with unlimited 
access to credit cards at an Orchid 
Show??  Well, we’ll always accept 
that old fashioned paper money too! 
(as well as checks!)   

 
     Hopefully everyone will be able to contribute one, 
two, or more of the above.  Look forward to working 
with you.   
 
     Any questions, comments, feel free to call me at 
847-249-2120.  I am anxiously awaiting your calls 
and help.   
 
Thank you!    

~ Ellen 
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Membership Renewal Time!  

By George Titterton, Asst. Treasurer, Membership/Dues 
 

 
SECOND NOTICE 

 
REMINDER:   IT IS TIME TO SEND IN YOUR 

RENEWAL DUES!!!  
 
Please mail your checks to: 
George Titterton 
1068 West Catalpa 
Chicago, IL 60640 
Checks are made payable to: the IOS or the 
Illinois Orchid Society 
 
Thank you to all of those that renewed in person 
at the January meeting. 
 
What a difference an IOS meeting makes . 
 
Every time I attend an Illinois Orchid Society meeting 
it is with great enthusiasm.  I never know who from 
our membership will be attending or what type of 
extraordinary flowering plants they will bring to have 
judged.  
 
One meeting, Jeff Hale walked in with a ‘Ghost 
orchid’ in flower and seven more buds about to burst 
open. On one of my first meetings, Sandy Fuller had 
a stunning Paphiopedilum with three dark-wine 
colored flowers unlike any I had ever seen to that 
time. Jane and Chuck High bring in plant after plant, 
meeting after meeting, that shock and awe me. Jerry 
Seidel brought in a Paphiopedilum with eight flowers 
so perfectly grown they looked like silk.  Dave and 
Allison Tribble brought in a Brassia that had three 
flower spikes with sensational flowers measuring 16’ 
from tip to tip. Carolyn and Walker Johnson brought a 
Gongora that was so beautifully displayed. All of 
these were amazing plants to see.  So glad I 
attended all those meetings. Of course there are 
many others, but these plants are the first to come to 
mind. 
 
     I can also remember a meeting when Loren 
Pollack made fresh vanilla ice cream and had a 
second type premade so we all could compare the 
flavors of different vanilla orchids.  This was truly a 
delicious unique experience for us all. Most recently, 
at a meeting, I was able to congratulate Lois Cinert 
on becoming an American Orchid Society judge.  
This takes years of study to accomplish.  Yes, I 
sucked up and gave her a hug. Couldn’t hurt!!  You 
should too. 
 
     Another meeting, I was talking with member Matt 
Lovell.  I had a need for a plumber.  Turned out we 
lived on the same street and he is a licensed plumber 
and aspiring orchid grower. 

     If you are new and not sure who to 
talk to, or what to do at a meeting, 
hang out by the refreshment tables.  
You might meet someone who has 
just returned from a trip to Antarctica 
(Ellen Powell). You could have an 
opportunity to chat with a man who 
has been involved in attracting the Olympics to 
Chicago. Or discover a new friend with orchids as a 
hobby.  
 
     Perhaps you have met Victor Lentini.  Did you 
know he works with celebrities and can get you 
concert tickets?  Ok maybe not, but he is really an 
amazing guy to know. Have you met Robert and 
Rosemond Anderson? They have been married more 
than sixty years and have been members of our 
society for a very long time.  Have you met Kathleen 
Garness or Susan Willis? Both are very talented 
artists.  There are so many wonderfully special 
people in our society and they are at our meetings 
just waiting to be met.   
 
     When I was a newish member, I was chatting with 
Joe Dixler. It was just about four years ago when at 
our regular monthly meeting of the IOS, Joe Dixler 
mentioned the World Orchid Congress Show was 
coming to Miami Florida.  The show had not been in 
The United States for twenty years. This was going to 
be a wonderful opportunity to see some extraordinary 
plants and meet some amazing people. So with this 
seed of an idea planted in my head, I decided to go 
check it out. 
 
     While at the show in Florida, I ran into fellow IOS 
members, Claire and Alfred Papiewski, Ann 
Kotowski, and Rosalie and Joe Dixler.  We all were 
amazed at what we saw and experienced.  At the 
show, one particular plant really stood out to me.    
It was a specimen of Paphiopedilum ‘Michael 
Koopowitz’ with twenty or more inflorescences.  This 
plant was awarded the Grand Champion Best in 
Show. I am telling you it was outstanding.  Google it! 
 
     A few months after the Florida show, I was 
attending a monthly meeting of the IOS back here in 
Chicagoland.  At this particular meeting, Barry Lubin 
walked in with two plants of Paphiopedilum ‘Michael 
Koopowitz’.  One was for judging, the other he 
intended to sell.  Well, I quickly spoke up and was 
lucky enough to acquire it. 
 
      Fast forward to present day and our most recent 
monthly meetings of the IOS.  I was checking out my 
plants around Thanksgiving and noticed one of my 
plants was beginning to spike. It was my 
Paphiopedilum. Barry and his wife Patty were coming 
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over and I was thrilled to show them that I hadn’t 
killed it and that it was going to do something 
wonderful! 
 
     At our December holiday party my plant was not 
yet completely open and ready to bring to a meeting.  
I asked myself “would it be open for the January 
meeting? Would it last?”  With some luck the last 
flower on the second spike fully opened the day 
before our last meeting.  The meeting was set for 
January 8th.  This date also happens to be my 
birthday. 
 
      This year January 8th was unseasonably warm 
and sunny.  I was able to transport my plant to the 
meeting without damaging it.  ‘Houston we have lift 
off’!, now to just wait and see what the judges thought 
of it.  Many beautiful plants were brought in that day. 
Jerry Seidel brought in a beauty, again!!   Tim Legant 
brought in an amazing Pleurothalid that was 
extraordinary.  Jane and Chuck High brought in 
several stunners. 
      It was going to be a nail biter. Glad I hugged 
Lois… not that it made any difference.  I was so glad 

the speaker was starting that I zipped into the 
program to avoid watching the judging. When the 
judges walked into the meeting with the special 
plants to be honored with ‘Plant of the month’ status, 
I was thrilled to see they had selected mine to be one 
of them. It was a birthday present I will not soon 
forget. 
 
     The point I want to make is you have to come to 
meetings to reap the most benefits of being a 
member of the Illinois Orchid Society.  Our society is 
better and more enjoyable when you are a part of the 
experience.  Please come to the meetings.  Try 
bringing a friend. 
 

~ George 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

IOS Financial Fun 
By Anne Puvalowski, IOS Treasurer 

 
“Money, Money, Money…..               

it’s a rich man’s world.” 
 
     
 

      So being that I am neither rich nor male I wouldn’t 
know! What I do know is that it’s time to think about 
how we can make some of it so we can keep our 
society going and continue supporting our causes of 
conservation and education.  How can you help? 
Thought you would never ask… 
 
     Hopefully you have heard about our plans for 
making our 60th Anniversary show really spectacular. 
We are adding lots of fun new things for our guests to 
do and see and new ways for them to spend money, I 
mean, help support the IOS. We will have 
opportunities for them to get a photo op with Miss 
Illinois, decorate themselves with Dendrobium, win 
some fabulous prizes through multiple raffles, learn 
new skills through our workshops, and of course, 
take home some plant souvenirs. To ensure that our 
organization survives and thrives in the coming years 

we want to bring the message to our 
guests that you don’t even have to 
grow orchids to enjoy being part of the 
IOS and ‘Celebrating Orchids!’ What 
this means for us is that we need more 
volunteers than ever before to come 
out and help.  
 
     Miss Illinois will need an IOS coordinator. We 
need flower sellers to walk through the event selling 
flowers for women’s hair. We need volunteers for the 
photo booth and to help out at the repotting 
workshop, which customers will pay to attend. We 
need volunteers for our children’s table and 
lei/corsage making table. These are all in addition to 
our normal volunteer needs. Do you have a teenage 
daughter or son who could contribute a few hours 
also? We will have sign-up sheets starting at our 
February meeting and on the web site, so you can 
get the opportunity you want. Thanks in advance for 
giving your time and supporting our IOS! 
     

~ Anne 
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Anything Grows! 

By Lois Cinert, Awards Committee Chairman

What a wonderful time of the year!  We have our 
regular monthly meetings, and we have an array of 
shows to go to, too.  If you look at the points 
standings, you may think that you know who the 
leaders are.  But with all the opportunities in the 
coming weeks, the numbers can and do change 
rapidly.   

 
Don’t forget about the American Orchid Society 

judging held each month at Chicago Botanic Garden.  
The Chicago Judging Center meets on the second 
Saturday of the month (usually – check the schedule 
on our web page: 
(http://www.iosoc.com/aos_judging.shtml).  Next time 
you see George Titterton, ask him about it.  I know it 
will be hard to get him to talk  

 

about his new AOS award. If you 
were at our January meeting, you 
saw the plant – a gorgeous Paph.  
But I’ll let George fill in the details 
for you. 

 
You can add to your points.  It’s 

easy.  Just bring your flowering plants to our monthly 
meetings.  Need a boost?  Send your plants to our 
away shows.  We take good care of them, and shows 
earn double points.  Share the beauty. 

 
   ~ Lois 

 
 
 

Current Points for 2011-2012:             

Location Name 
Total 
Pts. Name 

Total 
Pts. Name 

Total 
Pts. 

Greenhouse 
Dixler, J & R 542 Lubin, Barry 10 Spatzek, James 78 

Golan, Sue 565 Matchen, Rose 206     

Keroson, Lana 46 Rogerson, William 210 

Windowsills                           
/Lights 

Bloome, Cathy 180 Legant, Timothy 86 Plantinga, Janet 30 

Castillo, Karen 10 Lentini, Victor 345 Powell, Ellen 81 

Cinert, Lois 61 Lovell, Matt 20 Puvalowski, Anne 117 

Dusdieker, Nile 207 Luce-Kopesdy, Rebecca 70 Seidel, Jerry 50 

Edwards, Joel 164 Maloney, Sherry 393 Spitz, Nancy 23 

Engle, Beth 42 Manuel, Alex 67 Stafford, J & K 17 

Goodman, Joan 51 Millman, Morrie 22 Stastny, Jane 10 

Hall, Julie 245 Mulkerin, Diane 154 Strong, Lin 26 

Hansen, Natalie 30 Nelson, Bil 82 Tirzmalis, Sue 15 

High, C & J 836 Nelson, Synda 115 Titterton, George 146 

Johnson, Carolyn 36 Nielsen, Diana 10 Tomaszewski, Larry 230 

Kotowski, Anne 80 Nies, Ann 26 Topczewska, Jolanta 92 

Kubert, Kent 5 Papiewski, Claire 40 Tribble, Allison 24 

Larsson, Gregor 104 Payeur, Ron & Katie 30 Vrabel, Ken 125 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Stelllis immersa - Plant of the Month – 
Grower:  Timothy Legant 

Photo:  Katie Payeur 
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IOS Spring Show 2012, April 28 th and 29 th, 2012
By Rose Matchen, Director, Co-Chair 

 
 

WHAT IF …… 
THERE WAS NO IOS?  

 
      
 
 

 
      I think most of us are lured to the IOS for the 
many different benefits we can receive from 
belonging to this group. So why did you join?  What 
have you received? Clubs only continue to be in 
existence if members give back to the club and 
become involved when needed. Many clubs do go 
extinct because it’s always the same handful of 
people that do all the work, they get tired (or old or 
both), no one replaces them & pretty soon there is no 
club. Could this happen to the IOS? You bet it could, 
but you can also help prevent it from happening! 
 
      As an IOS member you are aware of the two 
shows a year that we host, the spring show being the 
larger.  This year being our 60th anniversary, we didn’t 
want just another orchid show, we wanted it to be an 
event! The show committee has been working hard to 
make this event a reality, help us make it happen, I’m 
sure you will have fun along the way! Celebrities will 
be making an appearance, for starters Miss Illinois, 
Hannah Smith and Tom Mirenda from the 
Smithsonian will be there both days …. and one or 
two more celebrities are a good possibility, it’s in the 
works now as this goes to print!  
 
     Special workshops are being organized - learn the 
hula (and observe other ethnic dances), lei making, 
learn repotting, have a photo with Miss Illinois, take a 
chance with our plant & orchid related raffle or how 
about a real pearl necklace raffle, black or the 
traditional white? Last but not least, in the interest of 
education & conservation, a silent auction is being 
organized, pending approval by CBG.  
 
     How can you help? We are in need of 
MembershipPower!  
 
     Thursday is setup, the tables are basically in 
place, they need to be skirted and the displays in 
Nichols Hall need to be taped off. In the past 2-3 
people, maybe 4 have shown up to help with this, it 
takes us all day when there are so few of us, please, 
if you’re available for just a couple of hours, morning, 
afternoon or evening, WE NEED YOU!   
 
     Friday, the majority of setup is done, the majority 
of the vendors start arriving by noon - 1pm. We have 
been criticized in the past for lack of helping to 
unload & get their goods to their tables and then 

reloading on Sunday teardown, can 
we change that? Other clubs do this 
at their shows and it makes a 
tremendous difference! 
 
     Do you have something to donate 
or know someone that does? Our annual plant raffle 
could use plants in flower or bud or orchid related 
items. The silent auction would be accepting non-
orchid items, value of at least $50.   
 
      Saturday & Sunday the fun begins! Judging 
begins 7 - 7:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m., clerks are needed. 
Workshops need volunteers, most are scheduled. 
Can you string a bead? Making a lei is that simple! 
We supply the goods, you get the participant started! 
Photos with Miss Illinois need someone to handle the 
printer, ticket takers & managing the waiting line. 
We’ve talked about a plant holding table, can you 
help man that for a couple of hours?   
 
     Silent auction needs someone to oversee the 
goods if other activities in the area are not taking 
place. Remember at our fall show the gardens had 
some theft of computer equipment, we don’t want 
that to happen with an auction item. Do you repot 
your own orchids? Can you show someone else? 
Sure you can!   
 
     Sunday tear down & clean up - do you live 
nearby?     Please consider returning to the gardens 
at 5 p.m. Or better yet the silent auction would 
happen at 4 p.m., get your final winning bid in &  pick 
up your item! Vendors need help loading their 
vehicles, it’s our responsibility to unskirt all the tables, 
we really could use the help in these two areas!  
     
     Go to our website www.iosoc.com, there is a 
volunteer signup page. Any questions, please contact  
Jeanne or myself.  Our contact info is on page 12 of 
this newsletter. 
 
Thanks! 

~ Rose 
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Happy 2012 Show Season! 

By Diane Mulkerin 3rd V.P., Away Show Chair 

 
Hi Everyone, 
 
     The 2012 away show season is underway… 
 
     The Chicago Suburban Orchid Show February 
18th and 19th hosted by the Batavia Orchid Society, is 
at the DuPage County Fairgrounds.  The Batavia 
show is close to home so if you would like to bring 
your plants yourself please have them there by 3:00 
p.m. on Friday and send me a list ahead of time with 
the plants you hope to bring. 
 
     And last but not least, March 3th and 4th Orchids in 
the Treetops hosted by the Northeastern Wisconsin 

Orchid Society at the Holiday Inn 
Neenah Riverwalk, Neenah, WI. 
 
 
     Your orchids need to be dropped 
off by the Thursday night before the 
show and I will pick them up Friday 
morning for show set up on Friday afternoon.   
Drop off locations are listed below.  
Diane 
 
        ~ Diane 

 
Drop off locations (please call ahead): 
 
Joel Edwards 
195 S. Villa Ave #1 
Villa Park 
630-941-1084 
edwards.joel@att.net 
 
 

Lois Cinert 
595 Sharon Way 
Bolingbrook 
630-739-1068 
George.cinert@att.net 
 
 

Sue Golan 
599 W. Old Mill Rd 
Lake Forest 
847-234-6311 
sgolan@aol.com 
 
 

Diane Mulkerin 
5535 W. Hutchinson 
Chicago 
773-480-5491 
IOSawaychair@gmail.
com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

Trichopilia margenata - Plant of the Month 
Grower:  Rosalie Dixler 

Photo:  Katie Payeur 

Pot. Salmon Splendor 
Grower:  Joan Goodman 

Photo:  Katie Payeur 
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Essay Contest 2012….Calling All Writers!!
By Beth Engle, Assistant Secretary, Orchid Opus Editor 
 
Less than two months until the deadline for our first writing contest.  Don’t miss out on your opportunity to express 
what Orchids had done for, or to, you.  There have been a couple of submissions to the contest already, so be sure 
to get yours in.  Put your personal due date for turning your submission on the calendar now.  My favorite saying of 
late is:  “If it doesn’t get on the calendar, it doesn’t get done!”  Don’t wait until the last minute… 
 
Here are the rules for the contest: 
 

·  Topic of the Essay:  My Orchid hobby has 
affected my life…..  

·  The essay must be an original, unpublished 
article. 

·  The contest is open to all persons.  

·  Due date for all submissions is by 
4/1/2012 11:50 p.m.   

·  No submissions will be accepted later 
than 4/1/2012 11:50 p.m.   

·  Submissions must be no more than 5,000 
words in length.  

·  Manuscripts must be submitted in English, in 
a Microsoft Word format, and must be e-
mailed to iosoceditor@gmail.com 

·  Submissions will be judged without 
knowledge of the identity of the author. The 
decision of the judges’ is final.  

·  Artwork is not necessary for entering this 
competition, but will be published with 
winning essay, if possible.  

·  Published entries will not be eligible for 
consideration in subsequent contests, if they 
are held.        

·  Winners will be announced at the June 2012 
meeting.   

·  Winning essays to be published in 
subsequent editions of the IOS ‘Orchid 
Opus’.   

·  Prizes:   

o 1st Place:   $50.00 
o 2nd Place:  $25.00 
o 3rd Place:   $25.00  

     
The judges are looking forward to reading your 
entries!! 
 

~ Beth 

Phalaenopsis Center Stage 'Pro Cockleshell' 
Grower:  Sherry Maloney 

Photo:  Katie Payeur 

Eplc.  Volcano Trick 'Fireball'  
Grower:  Beth Engle 
Photo:  Katie Payeur 



 - 12 - 

Officers and Board Members  
 

Officers (Terms of office are from July 1 until June 30):  
President  Loren Pollock 847-219-0718    b_rand@yahoo.com 
1st Vice President 
(Meetings/speakers) Victor Lentini 773-763-6363     f1orchid@aol.com 
2nd Vice (Home Show Chair) Jeanne Becker 847-945-8107    beckerjeanne@hotmail.com 
3rd Vice President (Away show chair) Diane Mulkerin 312-742-2376    iosawaychair@gmail.com 
Secretary (Recorder) Justine Bricheno  773-244-9488   justinebricheno@yahoo.com 
Asst. Secretary (Newsletter Editor) Beth Engle 815-886-4953    IOSOCeditor@gmail.com 
Treasurer (Collects/disburses monies) Anne Puvalowski 224-699-9021    apuvalow@hotmail.com 
Asst. Treasurer  (Membership/ Dues) George Titterton 773-989-9044    getinteriors@juno.com 
Immediate Past President  Luis Torres 847-303-6838    mrltorres@hotmail.com 
Board Members (Terms of office expire June 30 of th e year shown):  
Bob Tropp   2012 874-676-2495    jackietropp@comcast.net 
OPEN 2012   
Joe Dixler  2013 847-432-7708     jmd@dixler.net 
Joan Goodman 2013 847-470-0469     joangoodman2002@yahoo.com 
Rose Matchen 2014 847-587-6525    goldrosey@att.net 
OPEN 2014  
Katie Payeur 2015 574-247-1065    rpkpbp@earthlink.net 
Ellen Powell 2015 847-249-2120    orchidlover5708@att.net 

 
IOS Affiliations 

http://www.orchidconservationcoalition.org 
 

 
 
 

http://www.orchiddigest.com

 
http://www.aos.org 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Support Our Sponsors! 
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